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Dear parents, carers and students, 
 

Thank you! 
 

I would like to start with an enormous thank you to all the students who supported last night’s 
Open Evening.  I lost count of the number of times visitors to school stopped me and praised the 
students – from our fantastic speakers on stage, Mia, Ethan, D’vante and Emilia to the wonderful 
tour guides and helpers across the school, each of our students was an absolute star!  
 

Spotlight on Safeguarding 

 

Please find attached to today’s letter the October Safeguarding Bulletin for secondary schools 
which is shared across STAR MAT schools. 
 

As always if you wish to raise a safeguarding concern, please do not hesitate to contact our DSL 
Ruth Marsh, or your child’s Head of Year; alternatively, you can raise any safeguarding concerns 
you may have through our “Tell Us” function on the school website. 
 

Are you the next Garry Kasparov, Jovanka Houska?! 
 

Why not find out by joining one of the most popular clubs in school – Chess Club!  
 

You can learn how to play chess by visiting the library during lunchtimes or by asking Mr Hampton 
for more details.   
 

An opportunity for our SEND students 

 

“Flying High” invites all young people with SEND to join their virtual, weekly group – see the poster 
attached for further details. 
 

And finally… 

 

I’d like to praise Year 11 for their incredible attendance at Period 7 sessions this week.  Over 70 
young people have attended at least one session this week, which is superb!  
 

As always thank you for your on-going support, 
 

Kind regards, 
 

 

Miriam Oakley 

Headteacher  
 


